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The Prince George’s County Council Government Operations and Fiscal Policy 

Committee convened on March 13 and on June 10, 2025, to consider CR-050-

2025, a Resolution concerning Compensation and Benefits for General Schedule 

Employees—Salary Schedule G.  

  

During the meeting, Council staff noted that the legislation would amend the 

County's Salary Plan to reflect modified pay rates for General Schedule 

Employees. The legislation makes provision for a two percent (2%) Cost of Living 

Adjustment (COLA) effective April 6, 2025. 

 

Adoption of CR-050-2025 is estimated to have a total adverse fiscal impact on the 

County for Fiscal Year 2025 of approximately $1,363,711 due to cost-of-living 

adjustments. The amount is lower than previous fiscal years due to the proposed 

resolution not taking effect until April 6, 2025.  

 

Ms. Sakinda Skinner, County Council Liaison with the County Executive's Office, 

and Ms. Gitana Stewart-Ponder, Acting Director of the Office of Human Resources 

Management, requested the committee’s support. 

 

After further discussion, Prince George’s County Council’s Government 

Operations and Fiscal Policy Committee voted favorably 4-0. 

 

 


